
  

 
 

Breakfast presentation: The UK seafarer transformation and 
modernisation programme  
 
Invitation 

  

    

Co-organised with the Maritime and 
Coastguard Agency and UK Shipping 
Concierge, the British Consulate-
General Hong Kong is pleased to invite 
maritime stakeholders to a breakfast 
presentation delivered by the Director of 
UK Customer Maritime Services, Lars 
Lippuner. It will be an opportunity to 
explore how modernising seafarer 
training can bring significant benefits to 
the industry and shipping companies. 
 
Since December 2021, the UK has been 
actively working with stakeholders and 
industry to modernise seafarer training. This 
effort has led to updated training content and 
assessments for all seafarers' courses leading 
to a UK STCW Certificate of Competency 
(CoC), incorporating new training aligned with 
onboard technological advancements and 
alternative fuels. 
 
Starting September 2025, these key changes 
will be implemented in all UK colleges, 

Date 
Friday 28 March 2025 
 
Time 
09:30 – 11:30am 
(Registration from 09:00) 
 
Venue 
3/F British Consulate-General,  
1 Supreme Court Road, Admiralty 
(Justice Drive entrance) 
 
Enquiries 
tracey.cheung@fcdo.gov.uk 
 
 
RSVP by 14 March 2025  
 
 

 
 
        
 

 
 

 



positively impacting not only seafarers holding 
a UK CoC but also shipping companies. They 
will benefit from employing seafarers with 
enhanced simulator-based training and basic 
training on future fuels. 
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Follow us: Twitter | Facebook | Instagram | LinkedIn 
  

   

 
 


